HUNTINGBURG PARK BOARD MINUTES
Monday October 21, 2019 at 5:45 P.M.

At Old Town Hall

Park Board Members Present: Mike Fulkerson, Dustin Schmett, Abby Fink

Park Board Members Absent: Shannon Fuhs

Park Employee Present: Larry Altstadt

1. Approval and signing of all claims. Dustin motioned to approve, Abby seconded. 3-0

approval,

2. Approval and signing of the September 16, 2019 minutes. Mike motioned to approve,
Abby seconded. 3-0 approval.

3. Director's Report:

A. General:

a. Please welcome Dustin Schmett to the park board. He is replacing Mark
Peters and will serve out the rest of the term.

b. Vote for Vice President position was put on hold until next meeting. The
vacancy was because Mark Peters was the vice-president and he moved out
of the area.

c. Discuss events in parks for next year. All events need to be approved by the
park board.

d. The new safety director, Travis Gentry took a look at all of the park facilities

and made a list of some changes and additions that the park will make.
Changes and additions are being completed. Mostly signage. Exits on
doors, etc. non skid stuff labeling.

- ldea for 2021: Discuss possible fabric building for indoor multipurpose

concrete courts. Cost of this is unsure, this was just an idea, Larry will get
numbers to see if possible in the near future.

Next year we'll put up gates between buildings and tear down old fencing
where the old street department was. Hoping to maximize parking for events.
Meeting with Seufert construction on pricing of screening in a shelter house
Thursday the 24th. Chuck Recker will be coming to the park to discuss items
about this as well.

B. Market Street Park:

a.

If the tables are not under the Market Pavillion people drive through it. If
tables are moved, they must be put back by users.

Haunted Huntingburg was a success.

Signs will be installed sometime in the next few weeks. We also have
portable signs made for events.

C. Old Town Hall:



a. The AC system has been repaired
D. Senior Citizens:

a. Nonew news. Rita needed to take vacation days, so she can only work 7
hours for the next 2 weeks. Larry just wanted to give us a heads up incase
someone called to inquire.

b. Their trip to North Carolina is filled up; 40 people.

E. Pool:

a. New filtration system is installed. Some electric work and an eyewash station
will have to be installed. This is a safety issue; anytime there are chemicals
present, there must be eye wash station too

b. The plan is to enclose the filter structure some time next year. This is also to
keep people out.

F. League Stadium:

a. The new sod that was installed on base paths and behind home has taken
hold and looks great.

b. Seufert Construction has completed the repairs. Painting is now being
completed.

G. Northside Park:

a. Jaminsky has started the project. The poles are in for the fencing around the
court and it is ready for concrete to be poured. The swail has been dug and
all drainage pipes are in place. We are going to concrete some areas in the
swail to help with drainage and future upkeep.

H. Niehaus Park:

a. Tree limbs were chipped up in the woods. It has helped the Disc Golf course
players and pedestrians views. Quite a few loads of mulch were donated by
Mike LeClere. They were spread out for the disc golf range. Dirt was put in
front of some disc golf course bridges.

b. Drainage pipe will be put in place by the sidewalk towards water tower. Brad
Coomer the Wastewater Superintendent gave his authorization to install it.

I Southside Park: Fence on the south side of the diich will be taken down this winter.
J.  Bark Park: No news to report

K. Monthly report: copies given

L. Itwas decided to put up a permanent awning for the girls softball field.

4. Adjournment. Mike motioned to adjourn, Abby seconded. 3-0 approval. Meeting ended at
6:22 pm.
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